Deer Park-Silverton
Joint Fire District

2016 Annual Report

DEER PARK
SILVERTON



Deer Park-Silverton
Joint Fire District

2016 Annual Report Index

Section 1: Letter from the Chief
2016 District Budget

Section 2: Board of Trustees
Employee Roster
Apparatus Schedule

Section 3: Run Totals

Section 4: Fire

Section 5: EMS

Section 6: Departmental Training

Section 7: Non-Incident Activities

Section 8: Fire Inspection Summary

Section 9: Management Partners Report




Deer Park-Silverton
Joint Fire District

Section 1




Deer Park & Silverton Joint Fire District

7050 Blue Ash Road ¢ Cincinnati, Ohio 45236-3721
Station 89 | Office: 513.791.2500 | Fax: 513.936.6213

DEER PARK
SILVERTON

2016 Annual Report

It is my pleasure to once again report on the progress of the Deer Park-Silverton Joint Fie District. Over
the years we have taken great pride in delivering quality fire and emergency medical services to our
residents. We would be unable to provide this service without the tremendous efforts of our employees
and the support we receive from the residents of Silverton and Deer Park.

EMS

This year saw a major change to our EMS program as Dr. Ryan LaFollette took over the duties of medical
director as Dr. Joe Moellman stepped down from this position. Dr. Moellman served as the district’s
medical director since its formation, and was instrumental in ensuring that our EMS program met the
standards set forth by the State of Ohio and the Academy of Medicine of Cincinnati. Dr. Moellman will
continue to serve as an advisor to the fire district and Dr. LaFollette will continue with the day-to-day
rigor of acting medical director. I would like to personally thank Dr. Moellman for helping us become a
top performing department and am grateful he has agreed to serve as an advisor. I look forward to
continuing our department’s success with Dr. LaFollette.

Dr. LaFollette is not new to the fire district. In fact, while a resident at the University of Cincinnati
Medical Center, Dr. LaFollette served as the fire district’s assistant medical director under Dr. Moellman,
and has been responsible for EMS continuing education for the past three years. He has also been
instrumental in working with EMS Chief Kevin Rogers to develop a comprehensive quality assurance
program and proper delivery of EMS to the public. Dr. LaFollette is assisted by Dr. Lauren Titone, a
third-year resident at the University of Cincinnati Medical Center.

New CAD and Radio System

In March, the Hamilton County Communications Center (HCCC) implemented a new computer-aided
dispatch (CAD) system. This system replaced a CAD that was antiquated and was reaching the end of its
sustainability for the county. With this new system, our fire district is no longer required to provide a list
of resources to HCCC to dispatch if our units are already operating at another incident. The CAD will
recommend the closest appropriate unit based upon the location of the incident and the location of the
mutual aid station.






